SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
13th April, 2004

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.25 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents' Association - in the Chair

 fillin "other names" 
Ward Councillors

Councillors B.J. Lea and Warner - Pendlebury Ward

Councillors Antrobus and Hinds - Swinton North Ward

Councillors Cullen and Daniels - Swinton South Ward

Councillor McIntyre also attended in an observatory capacity

Community Representatives

T.H. Bennett - Moorside South Residents’ Association

Mr. A. Camilleri - NIHL

Bob Docherty - Swinton and Pendlebury Anglers

Marlene Goode - Phil Snowden Centre

Elizabeth Gray - Older Peoples’ Forum

Stan Gray - Swinton Catholic Club

Louise Jackson - Clifton Charity Shop

Helen Neaves-Wilde - Swinton Open Space

Martin O’Neill - Parkfield Estate Residents’ Association

Diane Potts - Wardley Community Centre

Nicola Ramsden - Swinton Families

Debbie Weston - Rugrats Playgroup

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator


Sergeant Andy Howarth - Greater Manchester Police Service


Inspector Julie Hughes - Greater Manchester Police Service


Julie McKinnon - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


Angie McLeod - Salford Primary Care Trust


Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe - Greater Manchester Police Service

83.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dawson and M. Lea and Frank Arnold, Sandra Cohen, Andrew Connelly, Frank Critchley and Frank Wilde.

84.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

It was reported that, since the last meeting, Bob Docherty of the Swinton and Pendlebury Anglers had joined the Committee.


The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that Mrs. Wilmot - former member of the Committee - had thanked Members for the bouquet of flowers sent in appreciation of her services to the community.

85.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 10th February, 2004, were approved as a correct record.

86.
DUDLEY ROAD

(Previous Minute 79 - 10th February, 2004)


Mr. Camilleri thanked Councillor Dawson and the Area Co-ordinator for their efforts in dealing with the fire damaged garages on Dudley Road.


Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Development Services, agreed to look into reports that the tarmac used to resurface that road might not be of a suitable quality.

87.
HEATING EQUIPMENT IN COUNCIL HOUSES

Councillor B.J. Lea suggested that the policy of not installing central heating or other heating equipment in Council properties until the dwellings were occupied was causing inconvenience to tenants.  Members suggested that, in the past, equipment installed in unoccupied properties had been stolen.


RESOLVED:
THAT New Prospect Housing Limited be asked to advice whether the abovementioned policy will be reviewed as part of the new Minimum Void Standard.

88.
CHANGES TO THE STRUCTURE OF THE SALFORD DIVISION OF THE GREATER MANCHESTER POLICE SERVICE

Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe made a presentation on recent changes to the structure of the Salford Division of the Greater Manchester Police Service.  He outlined the aims and objectives of the Service which included reassuring and responding to local communities.


The changes were intended to streamline the command structure and make it more accountable thus enhancing community policing.  The intention was to improve divisional performance and be more responsive to the needs of the community.  The process had involved consultation, examination, the establishment of key principles and linking the service with Local Authority boundaries.  Neighbourhood Areas, linked to Local Authority boundaries, had replaced Sub-Divisions.  Inspector Julie Hughes, who would command the area covering Swinton, was introduced.


Chief Superintendent Wroe gave details also of projects which had been funded under the Private Finance Initiative (PFI) including the building of a new divisional headquarters in Swinton.  He reported that, in 2003/04, there had been improvements in crime statistics. There had been an overall reduction of 3% with domestic burglaries and vehicle crime falling by, respectively, 9.5% and 16.2%.  Crime detection had improved by 19%.


The Chief Superintendent reported also on changes to the Police Service response to telephone calls.  These had been required as the growing use of mobile phones had generated a 200% increase in reports and resources had not increased accordingly thus the Service was unable to meet current needs and was generating unrealistic expectations.  A new graded response had been introduced whereby reports would be categorised and the response time would vary from ten minutes to four hours or the matter might be referred to a more appropriate agency or resolved over the telephone. Callers would be made aware of the likely time to respond to their report when it was made.


In response to questions Chief Superintendent Wroe:

· Confirmed that, whilst Community Wardens were not a police resource, their activities were a valued part of the partnership arrangements

· Reported that the PFI Projects currently underway in Pendleton and Eccles would necessitate the closure of stations at the Crescent and in Eccles

· Acknowledged that, whilst action was taken in response to reports, pressure of work was such that the person who made the report was not always advised of the outcome

· Gave details of schemes which had been introduced to support witnesses.  A Member of the Committee confirmed that her experience of the Victim Support Service had been very good

· Outlined the approach taken to dealing with attacks on students whereby resources were concentrated on tackling the problem at times when it was considered to be most acute - such as the start of term.  This “pulse policing” had reduced attacks by 40%

· Gave details of projects such as the Burglary Reduction Initiative and the Architectural Liaison Officer which were intended to prevent crime occurring

· Reported that, in acknowledgement of the link between drug users and crime such as theft, the Division would pilot a scheme whereby persons arrested for a crime could be tested for drugs and, if positive, not granted bail unless agreeing to treatment


The Area Co-ordinator responded on behalf of the Committee by thanking the Police Service for their efforts for the area including partnership working which, he considered, had helped to reduce the fear of crime.


The Chairman thanked Chief Superintendent Wroe for his presentation and asked that the Committee’s best wishes be conveyed to Sergeant Walsh who had served the Swinton area prior to his retirement.


RESOLVED:
THAT copies of the presentation be circulated with the Minutes of this meeting.

89.
ARTS IN SWINTON

RESOLVED:
THAT, in view of the indisposition of Paul Mayers, Arts Officer for Swinton, consideration of this item be deferred.

90.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

Helen Neaves-Wilde thanked the Committee on behalf of the Swinton Open Space for the financial assistance in starting up the Group.


The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that the project to support the purchase of gym passes for use by young people at the Pendlebury Recreation Centre had been a great success.  Fourteen boys had taken part and none had dropped out.  Members were asked to encourage participation in the project by girls.


The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that the fun day at the multi sports pitch on the Overdale Estate had been a great success and thanked Marlene Goode and Debbie Weston for their support.  Members who had attended confirmed that the event had been very enjoyable.  Representatives of PERA raised a number of criticisms of the event.  During subsequent discussion it was clarified that the cost of cleaning up the area had been met by achieving reductions in cost in other aspects of the project and that the late distribution of leaflets publicising the event on the Parkfield Estate was attributable to that Association refusing to take part in the organisation of the event.


The Area Co-ordinator (a) presented a summary of recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 30th March, 2004, and (b) reported that issues which had necessitated the deferment of some matters at the meeting had not yet been resolved.


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group arising from their meeting on 30th March, 2004, be dealt with as set out in the Appendix to these minutes.

91.
TRANSPORT ISSUES

Members noted the contents of the spring edition of the local transport bulletin produced by the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority.


In response to concerns expressed about the curtailment of late evening services on the 22 route Councillor Warner reported that First Bus had been given six weeks to resolve the problems which had disrupted their services before the matter was referred to the Traffic Commissioners.


Arising from the reported improvements to the Central Salford and Crescent Railway Stations Members discussed renovations which might be required at Swinton and Clifton.  The former station was considered to be inaccessible to persons with disabilities.  It was felt, however, that the frequency of services at that station was so poor that by the time coaches reached Swinton they were full.  It was considered, therefore, that improved services would be the best way of attracting more passengers.


Councillor B.J. Lea reported that the Clifton Cricket Club had requested that a bus stop on Bolton Road adjoining their club be closed to allow the lay-by to be turned into a car park for club members.  Councillor Warner reported that he could not support a public facility being changed to private use.


RESOLVED:
THAT the GMPTE be asked to set out their policy on closing bus stops.

92.
RIVER VALLEY CREDIT UNION

RESOLVED:
THAT a representative of the Credit Union be invited to make a presentation to the next meeting of the Community Committee.

93.
DOG FOULING

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Environmental Services be asked to clarify the procedure for erecting signs deterring dog fouling and bins for waste.

94.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT in view of the delayed local elections the meeting if the Committee scheduled for 8th June, 2004, be deferred by one week and now take place at 7.00 p.m. on 15th June, 2004.

APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE :13TH APRIL , 2004 
	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE

	DECISION
	BUDGET
	COMMENTS

	1.  Agecroft Community Together
	£1210.25

	Fun Day/Gladiator Joust/Bungee Running/
Rodeo bucking broncho/Bouncy Castle

	Approved
£500.00
	Devolved
	

	2.  Agecroft Community Together

	£2040.00
	2 years maintenance for grass cutting
	Approved
£916.00
	Devolved
	Maintenance issues to Env. Forum.

	3.  Clifton Cricket Club

	£750.00 (Looking for Contribution)
	Fencing
	Approved
£500.00
	Devolved
	


	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE

	DECISION
	BUDGET
	COMMENTS

	4.  Friends of Beechfarm
	£1500.00
	Items for Fun day

	Approved
£500.00
	Devolved
	

	5.  Beechfarm Residents Association

	£220.00
	Planning Permission Fee
	Approved
£220.00
	Devolved
	

	6.  City of Salford Schools FA.
	£1000.00
	2 People
Flight/Transport/
Hotel
To USA for soccer initiative
	Approved
£500.00
	Devolved
	

	7.  The Art Factory
APPLICATION 1.
	£1000.00
	10 People
For lease deposit/paint/computer system
	Deferred. Budget Sub Group authorised to reach a decision on this application and the Area Co-Ordinator authorised to call a meeting of the Sub Group if required 
	
	Provide more information. Julie McKinnon to advise

	8.  The Art Factory
(application 2)
	£1000.00
	Music Equipment and promotion costs

	Deferred . Budget Sub Group authorised to reach a decision on this application and the Area Co-Ordinator authorised to call a meeting of the the Sub Group if required

	
	Provide more information. Julie McKinnon to advise

	9.  Valley Community Centre User Group
	£1000.00
	Running costs for two groups for 3 months
	Approved
£250.00
	Devolved
	Julie McKinnon to advise Steve Sheridan

	10.  Proposal to Budget Sub Group and Community Committee.
	Please see attached sheet.
	
	Agreed.
	
	


Proposal to Budget Sub Group and Community Committee

In February 2003 the Budget Group and Community Committee,

decided to set aside 2,000 for neighbourhood watch groups to

purchase signs.

Community Safety matched this commitment with 1,973.

To date 764.62 has been spent on signs, leaving a balance of

3208.38.

A recent newspaper article stated that the charge for signs had been

dropped.

Confirmation of details is still being sought.

I would recommend that 2,000 be transferred to the general devolved

budget, to meet the anticipated demands for f~nding in March.

This would leave 1,208.38 in the account to sort out when details are

confi rmed.

Thank you

Julie McKinnon

Swinton Neighbourhood Co-ordinator
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